

Date: February 12, 2025

To: Supervisor Karl Banks, Vice-President

Madison County Board of Supervisors

146 Center Street Canton, MS 39046

Re: West County Line Road

Dear Supervisor Banks,

Per our meeting regarding West Countyline Road, the Hinds County Board of Supervisors (HCBOS) is in agreement that the roads need to be widen to four lanes from Highway 49 to Countyline Road entrance at Tougaloo College. I agree it will take federal funds to accomplish this project.

Please note, the Hinds County Board of Supervisors is willing to enter into an interlocal agreement with Madison County to get this done. The board is aware a project of this size will take cooperation, patience, and coordination. We are not opposed to Madison County taking the lead on this project.

I look forward to working with you and your fellow board members on this project, and hope there will be many more projects to collaborate on in the future.

Sincerely,

Robert Grham, President

Hinds County Board of Supervisors

District One